Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

July 8, 2015

Directors present:  Sarah Livermore, Larry Hoppe, Renee Brenengen, Lindsay Spitzer, Tammy Paulus, Melanie Pederson, Kim Gorka, Sharon Spahr, Richard Tolzman and Lori Severson as proxy for Becky Johnson.
Directors absent: Troy White, Sue Hummel, Chris Petersen and Jim Riley.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media) and Mark Hansen (Peanuts Toy Barn).
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order at 7:33 am by Acting President Kim Gorka.

Secretary’s Report:  

Renee B. made a motion to accept the June minutes with one correction. This was seconded by Tammy P. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  

The reports for June were distributed and Tammy P. made a motion to accept them. The motion was seconded by Larry H. and the motion was passed. The following bills were presented:
-$36.47 to US Cellular for Chamber cell phone
-$49.48 to News Publishing for 4 Farmers’ Market ads
-$80.00 to Sharon Spahr for Chamber phone answering service for May and June
-$814.00 to Acuity Insurance for liability coverage
Sarah L. made a motion to approve these invoices for payment. The motion was seconded by Larry H. and it was passed.
Committee Reports: 
Organization & Membership: 
Renee B. proposed the following motion that a new member is eligible for proration of membership dues after the month of June which was seconded by Tammy P. There will be no proration for a renewing member. This was passed unanimously.
Promotion & Tourism: 
     1.  The next committee meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 28th at 7 pm.
     2.   Sarah L. reported there were 7347 hits to our Chamber website in June. For comparison, in June of 2014, we had 4756 hits. She also reported there have already been 2997 hits during the month of July and more specifically 1118 on the 4th of July with 253 viewing the Galesville Lions 4th of July flyer we have posted on the chamber website. Please continue to encourage people to email info@galesvillewi.com with upcoming events to be included in our What’s Up & Coming section and/or on our calendar of events. 
Agri-Business:  
Richard T. gave a brief update on the Farmers’ Market. 17 of the 24 spots have been reserved for the season.


Economic Revitalization & Development:
The committee will be meeting this week. Renee B. presented a motion that any administrative fees associated with the loan being made to Mark Hansen dba Peanuts Toy Barn shall be paid in full by Mark. Furthermore, the Chair of Economic Revitalization & Development shall seek out legal counsel to draft the loan agreement and if signatures are required, the Acting President and Secretary are authorized signers. This motion was seconded by Tammy P. and passed (Lindsay S. abstained).
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:
Larry H. reported on the trolley car tour held at Old Main and indicated it could become an annual event. There was also discussion about the Onalaska revitalization project and their use of metal artworks. The board asked members to take be sure and observe this signage the next time they travel through Onalaska. Melanie P. was also asked to explore the feasibility of doing something like this in Galesville.
Old Business: 
1. Melanie P. volunteered to set up the Chamber booth at the Trempealeau County Fair. Tammy P. offered some display racks as well as a drop-off point for banners, brochures or items chamber members would like to display. These items will be picked up by Melanie on Tuesday before the fair. Even though we will not have a person at the booth, it was felt it was important to at least feature our Farmers’ Market sign this year.
New Business:

1.  Renee B. made a motion that we sign the waiver from Acuity Insurance rejecting the terrorism coverage for our liability insurance. This was seconded by Tammy P. and was passed. 
A motion to adjourn was introduced by Tammy P. and seconded by Sarah L. The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 am

Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 12, 2015 at 7:30 am at the Library Community Room. 
Submitted by
Sarah Livermore, Secretary
